CLRC EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES 

Date:  Thursday, April 13, 2006
Location:  Canastota Library
Present:  Bob Brown, Betsy Elkins, Steve Frisbee, Barbara Grimes, Ann Harris, Penelope Klein, Liz Metzger
Steve called the meeting to order at 2:30.  

Minutes of February 9, 2006  
M (Bob)/S/A 
Financial Report

· Betsy, as Treasurer of the Finance Committee, reported that the Finance Committee had met and had reviewed all financial reports and the check and deposit register.  Everything was in order as of March 31, 2006.  CLRC is on track with expenditures.  
· Penelope will begin constructing the 2006-2007 budget and review it with the Finance Committee.  The budget will be presented at the May 24 board meeting.  

Executive Director’s Report

· In addition to her written report, Penelope highlighted a few topics.  She has been meeting with staff members, making site visits, and been in communication with legislators.  She is working on office details, including reviewing the billing schedule so that money comes in on a more regular schedule.  She mentioned that it has been a “productive and busy two months.”  This also has included a redesign of the CLRC brochure.
· Penelope is focusing on all aspects of system work feeding into the new Plan of Service.
· Penelope has extended the current telephone contract for two years.  The savings from this will be applied to the purchase of a new phone system, to replace the current one, which is over 10 years old.  The new phone system will have voice mail, which is not available on the current system.  
· The opportunity has been presented to CLRC to move its banking business from Partner’s Trust to HSBC.  This move will enable CLRC to increase its money market interest from 1% to 4.2%.  It will also include free online banking.  It is the recommendation of the Finance Committee to make this change and will be presented at the board meeting.
· Delivery task force:  Penelope has convened a delivery task force to review the alternatives for providing this service to members.  
· Grants – the LSTA first year money still needs to be spent.  Penelope has been in touch with Sarah McCain regarding this issue.
Approval of Board Agenda



Penelope presented the agenda for the April 17 board meeting, which was approved.  
Executive Session

   The board went into Executive Session (moved by Betsy) at 3:45 to discuss personnel matters.  At 4:25 Betsy moved to end the Executive session.  No action was taken.
The meeting adjourned at 4:25.  

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Harris, Secretary  
